
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to a new term! I hope that you enjoyed a very restful Christmas break with your families and loved ones and we look
forward to an exciting spring term ahead.
The children have dived straight into their learning this week and have been enjoying their new units; learning new vocabulary and
gaining more knowledge. We celebrated our first spring Stars of the Week and Progress Cup winners which was an exciting end to our
first week back!

Let God transform you into a new person by changing the way that you think –
Romans 12:2 NLT

I would like to end with a quote which links to our theme of Collective Worship this week and
something for us to think about as we embark on a new year.

Yours faithfully,
Miss Cherry
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DREAM CATCHERS; INSPIRATIONAL ADULTS
We are always looking for ways to inspire our pupils and
I would like to invite you as parents and carers to come
into school and share your experiences. 

If you would like to be involved and help share job
aspirations with us, please contact the school office. We
look forward to hearing from you!

UNIFORM
As we start a new term, I would like to take the opportunity to revisit the uniform expectations.
Uniform is an important part of a school’s identity. It reinforces who we are as a community and helps allow students to feel pride in
their school and belonging.
Please ensure that your child has the correct school uniform and PE kit and that all items are clearly labelled with their full name.
Footwear includes plain black school shoes (no trainers) and black plimsolls or plain black trainers for PE lessons.
Can I please remind you not to send your child to school with a large rucksack as we do not have the space to store them in the
classrooms. Our school book bags are the perfect size for reading books, reading records, a break time snack and a water bottle.

SENSATIONAL SCIENCE!
I hope many of you had a go at making snow over the
Christmas break by following this exciting experiment
that was in our last newsletter. If you didn’t, perhaps give
it a go this week or try out a new one... magic milk!
Remember to take photographs if you can and you might
be featured in the next newsletter.



COLLECTIVE WORSHIP
This week in collective worship our theme was ‘welcome back and the

new year’ and we reflected on our Christmas holidays. Children
shared what they did over the break and spoke about what they were
grateful for. Things we were grateful for included spending time with

our family members and having time to indulge in our hobbies. 
The new year is always a good time to reflect on all the things that
happened and all that you achieved in the previous year and look

ahead for this year. We took time to reflect on the new year and think
about things we would like to achieve, improve or experience in

2024. 

Is there anything that you want to achieve, improve or
experience this year?
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VALUES CARDS COLLECTORS
Well done to Nia and Charlie in Y2 who have been

excellent role models and have collected values cards for
consistently showing the school values.



STARS OF THE WEEK!

Year 1: Jeanice & Reign Year 2: Sadie A & Shaiwan

Year 3: Samaa & Arielle Year 4: Leo & Kristoff

Year 6: Aaisha & JamesYear 5: Amara & Fiza

Year Rec: Kaihro & Matilda



Well done to
 

Y2 David Attenborough - 99.47%
& 

 Y3 Rosa Parks  - 99.29%
who have won the attendance mascots this week. 

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

We have also begun our new PE topic
of Netball, where the children have

enjoyed learning about the different
skills and rules of the game.

YEAR 6 CLASS CORNER
Y6 have begun working on our new

literacy topic of Fairy Tales with a focus
on the Little Mermaid. 

The lessons have developed skills in
creating atmosphere in their writing and

the use of adverbials for cohesion. 



METHOD:
1. POUR THE MILK INTO THE DISH.
2. ADD A FEW DROPS OF FOOD COLOURING. TRY NOT TO MIX THE COLOURS AT
THIS POINT.
3. OBSERVE. IS ANYTHING HAPPENING?
4. DIP THE COTTON SWAB IN THE WASHING-UP LIQUID.
5. DIP THE COTTON SWAB INTO THE COLOURS. YOU MIGHT NEED MORE
WASHING-UP LIQUID FOR EACH COLOUR.
6. OBSERVE THE MAGIC!

Try out this experiment at home!

MAGIC MILK
WHAT YOU'LL NEED:
A BIT OF MILK (PREFERABLY
AT ROOM TEMPERATURE)
A DISH
WASHING-UP LIQUID
COTTON SWABS
FOOD COLOURING

THE SCIENCE:
MILK IS MOSTLY MADE UP OF WATER. IT ALSO CONTAINS FAT AND OTHER
NUTRIENTS LIKE VITAMINS, MINERALS AND PROTEINS.
THE FAT IS IN SMALL DROPLETS, HELD IN SOLUTION IN THE WATER. AT FIRST,
THE FOOD COLOURING 'SITS' ON TOP OF THE MILK AS THEY ARE HELD BY THE
WATER TENSION IN THE MILK.

WHEN WASHING-UP LIQUID IS ADDED, A CHEMICAL REACTION TAKES PLACE
WHICH LOWERS THE SURFACE TENSION. THE FOOD COLOURING CAN THEN
MOVE MORE FREELY.



The expected attendance level at St Saviour's is 97% and holidays during term time will
not be authorised. All appointments, other than emergency ones, need to be booked
outside of school hours. Other than in an emergency, a letter or appointment card must
be presented at the Main Office ahead of the appointment for the school to be able
to authorise the absence. 

We have a ‘Soft Start’ for Y1 - Y6 where the school is open from 8:40am for children to
arrive at school and settle ready for the start of the school day. Remember your child
must be in school by 8:55am to avoid a late mark.

If your child is going to be absent due to illness, please call or leave a detailed
message for the office team, including the reason your child is off sick.

To keep children safe when you collect your child at the end of
the day or after clubs, can I please ask they you keep them close
and not let them run ahead or walk far behind you.

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

SCHOOL DISMISSAL

If you have arranged for your child to be collected by another
parent, friend or relative, please ensure that you have informed the
school office so that the class teacher can be made aware and can
safely dismiss your child. Please be patient if the teacher needs to
check arrangements - the safety of your children is of the most
importance.

Please can I remind parents that bikes and scooters should not be left overnight on the school
grounds. Any bikes or scooters left will have to be removed from the racks to minimise risk of
theft by leaving them visible overnight.  If you are unable to take your child's bike or scooter

home on the same day, please inform the school office to see if an arrangement can be
made.

BIKES AND SCOOTERS
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